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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 12th June 2006
Question No. 5
Question:
Cllr M. Daly
To ask the Manager will he comment on the need to monitor and fine illegal dumping at 'bring centres' which are causing huge distress to communities who live close by and will possibly lead to calls for their removal. This will set back the county's recycling ambitions.
Reply:

The Waste Management Plan for the Dublin Region 2005 – 2010 contains specific objectives in relation waste minimisation and recycling. The Plan provides for the continued expansion of a network of Bring Banks and the possible upgrading of some existing sites. 

The Council currently manages/supports 48 Bring Bank sites in addition to its Civic Amenity and Recycling Centre at Ballymount. The addresses of the Bring Banks can be viewed on the Council’s website www.southdublin.ie  The  majority of these sites accept glass and cans only, nine also accept plastic bottles and a further eight also accept textiles. 

The use of the existing sites by the public has demonstrated to the Council that there is a strong demand for recycling facilities throughout the county. 

Accordingly the Council is constantly seeking new locations to site Bring Banks. 

In November 2005 the Environment Strategic Policy Committee established a Working Group which will ‘inter alia’ make recommendations in relation to:

· Criteria for expanding the network

· Maintenance standards

· How to encourage responsible use

The Working Group will present a report to the September meeting of the Strategic Policy Committee.

Dumping has become an unfortunate reality at some of the Bring Bank locations throughout the County. This has become such a problem at the plastic bottle containers that Council staff experience ongoing and increasing pressure from local communities for the removal of the facilities. Council staff are working to protect these sites so that recycling facilities are available to residents in as close proximity to their local areas as possible. 

If a recyclable container is full(whether it is a container for glass, plastic bottles , cans or textiles), any material left adjacent to the container is regarded by the Council as littering. Leaving material in this fashion is a disamenity, is unsightly and because of the scale of this type of littering and dumping, it leads to the demands for removal of the facilities. When material is dumped at the sites, it is necessary for  Council staff to remove and dispose of the material which puts an additional unnecessary pressure on the resources available to keep the county clean.

The Council recently confirmed its anti-litter policy by agreeing a Name and Shame policy whereby those successfully prosecuted for litter offences will be named by the Council in the press media. The Council’s Litter Wardens will continue to be vigilant and any person found littering at Bring Banks and at other locations will be served with an ‘on the spot’ fine or will be liable to a direct prosecution in Court in relation to the offence as appropriate.

Council staff are implementing both national and local Council policy to combat the litter problem generally and to achieve a cleaner environment for the residents of our County.

